CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
April 27, 2012

Present: Acklin, Levin, McCandless, Pittman, Silva, Simpson, Smith, Walsh, Thorpe 

The meeting began at 1:30 p.m.  Acklin reported that sign-ups are being accepted now for next year’s general faculty committees.  The only returning members are Acklin, McCandless, and Montgomery.  
The minutes from the April 13 meeting were accepted.

GPA survey
Silva explained the chart he created as a result of looking for GPA requirements in the catalog.  Many departments list minimum GPA requirements for their major, or cumulative GPA. There are a few minimum GPAs required for specific courses (in order to proceed to a higher level).  Acklin asked whether this points to a creep in standards, if it’s related to possible grade inflation.  After discussion, the committee decided that no further investigation was needed at this time.  Acklin will include the information in the annual report to Faculty Senate.
Consistency in wording of requirements
Simpson said different departments use various wording to mean similar things.  This has become apparent as Enrollment Services staff go through requirements to enter into degree audit programs.  She suggested forming an ad hoc committee to agree on acceptable wording for the catalog and academic programs.

Restrictions managed by departments
Simpson reported that departments have the authority to impose or waive certain course restrictions when entering courses in the class schedule, which can either to allow more students in courses, or keep some students out.  Should departments be able to do this, since these actions have not been approved by the Curriculum Committee or Faculty Senate?  The committee was in favor of all restrictions (prerequisites, class restrictions, etc.) being explicit and in the catalog; if an instructor chooses to admit a student who is outside those requirements, the instructor can sign the student in on an individual basis.  Departments should not ask Katrina to add or remove a restriction.  Acklin said we should have this discussion with Karen Stone and Matt Stillman.
Next meetings
The next meeting will be May 11.  Prakash Chenjeri has been invited to the May 25 meeting to discuss the plans for the Honors College.  There was a brief discussion of having an end-of-year party.

The meeting adjourned at 2:25 p.m.
